





Date: February 11th 2021

Circular No:52 / AY 2020-2021

<u>Subject: School Reopening and Grade 6-10 Negative test results submission</u>

Dear Parents,

We are currently in the process of preparing for the safe face-to-face return of all Grade 6-10 students and the alternative week model group A for KG-Grade 5 on Sunday February 14th, 2021.

As per DOH and ADEK regulations, and our previous circulars sent, kindly note the following:

- All students 12 years and above, will not be allowed to attend face-to- face classes without having a negative COVID-19 test result.
- Parents must send a photocopy of the negative test result of their children, with them to the school when they enter the school.
- All students 12 years and above, must provide the supervisor with the negative test result at the entrance door where their names will be recorded on the school management
- The supervisor at the door will not allow any student 12 years and above, to enter the school if they do not have proof of a negative COVID-19 test result.
- Bus monitors will not allow the 12 years and above students to enter the buses without a copy of their negative test results.
- Please also note that students' mobile phones are not allowed at the school.
- Boys in Grade 5-10 will enter the school, from Door 1. Directions will be indicated.
- Girls in Grade 5-10 will enter the school from door 2. Direction will be indicated.
- Students temperatures will be checked when entering at door 1 and door 2.
- Parents will be called by the school nurse and will be requested to immediately fetch any student with COVID -19 symptoms.
- The school's timings are from 7:45 a.m. to 13:00 p.m. daily from Sunday to Thursday for all students.
- All gates will close 08:10 a.m. and students are not allowed to enter the school from the main reception.
- Students need to bring all their textbooks and copybooks when they attend classes.
- The uniform shop will be open on Monday and Wednesday from 8:30 a.m. until 3:00 p.m.

Please be aware that we are keeping in close contact with ADEK and will inform you of any changes during the next few days.

Please keep to the government's regulations and policies on wearing masks and keeping safe during the pandemic.

Please stay safe and healthy.

Yours sincerely,

Antoinette Brown **Principal Director**















التاريخ:11 فبراير2021

تعميم رقم 52/ العام الأكاديمي 2020-2021 الموضوع: إعادة فتح المدرسة وتقديم نتائج الفحص السلبية لطلاب الصف السادس الى العاشر

السادة أولياء الأمور الكرام،،،

نحن حاليًا في طور التجهيز لإعادة فتح المدرسة لعودة آمنة لجميع طلاب الصف السادس إلى العاشر وللمجموعة "أ "من طلاب الروضة الى الصف الخامس وذلك يوم الأحد 14 فبراير 2021.

وفقًا للو ائح وزارة الصحة ودائرة التعليم والمعرفة، وتعميماتنا السابقة المرسلة، يرجى ملاحظة ما يلى:

- لن يُسمح لجميع الطلاب الذين تبلغ أعمارهم 12 عامًا فما فوق لدخول المدرسة دون الحصول على نتيجة سلبية لفحص كوفيد 19.
 - يجب على أولياء الأمور إرسال <u>نسخة مطبوعة من نتيجة الفحص السلبي</u> لأطفالهم معهم عند دخولهم الى المدرسة.
- يجب على جميع الطلاب الذين تبلغ أعمارهم 12 سنة فما فوق تزويد مسؤول شؤون الطلاب بنتيجة الفحص السلبية عند مدخل الباب حيث سيتم إدخال أسمائهم في نظام إدارة المدرسة.
- لن يسمح مسؤول الطلاب عند الباب لأي طالب 12 سنة فما فوق بدخول المدرسة إذا لم يكن لديه دليل على نتيجة سلبية لفحص كوفيد 19.
- لن يسمح مشرفو الحافلات للطلاب البالغ عددهم 12 عامًا فما فوق بدخول الحافلات بدون نسخة مطبوعة من نتائج فحصهم السلبية.
 - يرجى أيضًا ملاحظة أن الهو اتف المحمولة غير مسموح بها في المدرسة.
 - البوابة رقم 1 مخصصة لجميع البنين من الصف الخامس إلى العاشر وفقا لإرشادات تحديد الاتجاهات.
 - البوابة رقم 2 مخصصة لجميع البنات من الصف الخامس إلى العاشر وفقا لإرشادات تحديد الاتجاهات.
 - سيتم فحص درجات حرارة الطلاب عند الدخول المدرسة.
 - سيتم استدعاء أولياء الأمور من قبل ممرضة المدرسة وسيُطلب منهم إحضار أي طالب يعاني من أعراض كوفيد 19 على الفور.
 - مواعيد المدرسة من 7:45 صباحًا حتى 13:00 مساءً يوميًا من الأحد إلى الخميس لجميع الطلاب.
 - تغلق جميع البوابات المدرسة عند الساعة 08:10 صباحًا، ولا يُسمح للطلاب بدخول المدرسة من مدخل الاستقبال الرئيسي.
 - يحتاج الطلاب إلى إحضار جميع الكتب المدرسية والدفاتر الخاصة بهم.
 - متجر الزي المدرسي يفتح أبوابه يوم يومي الاثنين والأربعاء من الساعة 8:30 صباحًا حتى 3:00 مساءً لاستقبالكم.

يرجى العلم أننا على اتصال وثيق مع دائرة التعليم والمعرفة وسنبلغكم بأي تغييرات.

يرجى الالتزام بلوائح وسياسات الحكومة بشأن ارتداء الكمامات والحفاظ على سلامتك أثناء الوباء.

يرجى الحفاظ على سلامتكم وصحتكم.

تفضلوا بقبول فائق الاحترام،

أنطوانيت براون مديرة المدرسة







